
 
 
Dear Councillors Ryan Cullen, Dee Harrison, Henry Micah, John Newton, Barry Smith, Jim Weale 
and Mollie Weale, 
 
You are summoned to attend the next meeting of the Parish Council to be held on Monday 17th May 2021 
commencing at 7.00pm. This meet will be held in the main hall of Fernwood Village Hall. 
 

Members of the public and press are entitled to be at the following meeting Public Bodies (Admission to 
Meeting) Act 1960 Section 1 extended by the Local Government Act 1972 Section 100 unless precluded 
by the Parish Council by resolution during whole or part of the proceedings. Such entitlement does not 
however include the right to speak on any matter except at the beginning of the meeting. As issues raised 
during the public session may not relate to items on the agenda no resolution for action can be taken. 

 
Marion Fox Goddard, Fernwood Parish Clerk, Tuesday 11th May 2021  

 
A G E N D A 

78. Declaration of intent to record, film or photograph the meeting by members, members  of the public 
or the press 

79. Public Forum 

80. Apologies for absence 

81. Declarations of interest 

82. Approval of the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting of 26th April 2021 

83. Councillors’ & Clerk’s Reports   

84. County Councillor and District Councillors reports  

85. Finance 
a. Bank reconciliation for the year to date to be noted 
b. Items of income to be noted 
c. Items of expenditure paid by Direct Debit/Standing Order to be noted and items of expenditure 

approved under delegated powers since the last meeting – to be noted 
d. Items of expenditure for consideration 

i. Dog Poo bins and installation 
ii. Village Hall Insurance Renewal 

e. Discussion and Approval on opening a Redwood Bank 95 days savings bank account 
 

86. Policy/Procedures for approval 

a. Risk Assessment for moving back to physical meetings in the village hall 

87. Correspondence 

a. Email from NALC about Open Spaces Society is launching its grant a green campaign 

b. Email from NALC regarding the Royal British Legion Centenary Year 

c. Email from a member of the Fernwood Petangue & Boccia Club requesting help with 
maintenance of the piste. 

d. NALC consultation on the Government's Electronic Communications Infrastructure 
consultation.    

e. Email regarding the grass/ditch on the corner of Phoenix Lane/Hollowdyke Lane – requesting 
assistance in finding out who is responsible for the upkeep of it. 

f. Request for better signage for the shops on the Plum Way, Ruby’s Avenue junction 

g. Email from NSDC regarding their Amended Planning Scheme of Delegation 

h. Feedback from NCC on which streets are adopted  in Fernwood 
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MAY Clerk’s report  
Agenda 
Item 

Village Hall transfer from NSDC to Fernwood Parish Council – Our solicitor still 
awaiting feedback from NSDC. Clerk has raised this will NSDC and there is a 
commitment to get this moving again. 

19/287b 

Clerk wrote to Barratt David Wilson Homes requesting the transfer of the open spaces 
in central Fernwood as per the section 106 agreement. BDWH have agreed to move 
forward this and met with Newark and Sherwood District Council (NSDC). They 
committed to providing NSDC and the Parish Council with a plan of which spaces are 
still in their ownership that can be transferred and paperwork regarding the terms that 
will have to be transferred by the end of May. NSDC aim to take this to their committee 
in June for a decision (should this meeting date be missed, we will have to wait 
another 3 months). On receipt of the plans, Clerk will arrange a meeting with Fernwood 
Parish Council’s legal advisors to discuss this.  No further movement since the last 
meeting. 

21/46c 

Derry’s woodland purchase - Still awaiting map of the area that is being sold to Marron 
Court residents so that we can have the area the Parish Council is purchasing 
mapped. No further movement since the last meeting. 

21/30 

Covid 19 Update – The village hall reopened on April 12th to permitted activities. We 
will continue to follow Government guidance and allow users back in as permitted. 

20/33 

Signage regarding dogs – new sign is now on the village hall fence. 20/69 

Streetlights that are out on the path between Dale Way and Rubys Avenue – This has 
been raised with the owner of these lights. Once the woodland sale has been 
completed the Parish Council will be able to arrange repair if the owner has not done 
so in the meantime.  Clerk has met with Via to obtain a more accurate costing. Meeting 
held with electrician on April 21st awaiting quote. Nottinghamshire County Council have 
asked for details of what we are purchasing to be able to move their quote/potential 
adoption forward – awaiting detail from the vendor so we cannot move this forward. 

20/114g 

Fernwood Trail – Clerk to set up first meeting 21/36 

Parish Council Meetings – Meetings will be in the hall from 17/5/21.  21/45 

Bike racks are on order for the village hall. Parish Council insurance has been 
renewed. Financial reporting has been sent to PKF Littlejohn for auditing and the 
notice for the period when the public can view the accounts has been issued.  

21/55 

Training for Councillors – List of available courses has been sent to all Councillors – 
awaiting feedback from all Councillors before booking. 

21/56 

Litter picking – bin has been requested from NSDC. The church has offered to do a 
litter pick. Clerk to promote once the bin has been received.  

21/61d 

Wildlife corridors – awaiting further feedback from Nottinghamshire Wildlife Trust.  21/61e 
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Agenda Item 85 - Finance 

b. Income 2021/22       £  

Regular Hire  586.01 

Other Hall Hire  510.00 

CIL 59,615.59 

Precept 35,809.50 

Interest 17.19 

Advertising income 110.00 

Total 
        96,648.49  

  

c. Expenditure since last meeting under delegated powers/previously agreed expenditure 

Payee Budget Area Net £ VAT £ Total £ 
Payment 
Method 

 Salaries (May)   4597.68 BACS 

Parish Council      

Amazon Stationery 14.80 2.96 17.76 CARD 

Amazon Individual Item – microphone 99.17 19.83 119.00 CARAD 

B. Boyer Audit 62.50  62.50 BACS 

Community 
Heartbeat Trust 

Defibrillator Supplies 87.00 17.40 94.40 BACS 

Kirk & Bills Individual Item – Loft insulation     

Land Registry Individual Item – search 9.00  9.00 CARD 

Shen Zhen shi 
Chen xin ke ji you 
xian gong si 

Stationery 7.49 1.50 8.99 CARD 

Shan Zhen Shi Fu 
tian qu sai ge dian 
zi shi chang li bang 

Individual Item – webcam 26.15 5.23 31.38 CARD 

Shenzhenshikaiten

gdamaoyiyouxiang

ongsi 
Individual Item – USB cables 18.29 3.66 21.95 CARD 

Staple Office Individual Item – Whiteboard 26.66 5.33 17.76 CARD 

Zoom Online meeting platform 14.39  14.39 CARD 

Village Hall      

1&1 Email provider & domain 7.98 1.60 9.58 BACS 

Brighter Bills Mobile Phones 27.98 5.60 33.58 BACS 

BT Broadband/phone 142.62 28.52 171.14 BACS 

NSDC Trade Waste 55.20 11.04 66.24 BACS 

RB Wholesale Cleaning Supplies 58.49 11.70 70.19 BACS 

Waterplus Water 70.65  70.65 BACS 
 

 

 

 

 

d. Items of Expenditure to be considered 

Expenditure Budget Area Net £ VAT £ Total £ 

Glasdon – Dog Bin x2 (replacements) Individual Items 477.77 95.55 573.32 

Kirk and Bills – Dog bins installation Individual Items 196.00 39.20 235.20 

Allied Westminster Village Hall Insurance 1,335.14  1,335.14 
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(Not recommended – this is for comparison only) 
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Risk assessment to follow 
  Item 86 
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Email from NALC about Open Spaces Society is launching its grant a green campaign 

 
To All Members 

The Open Spaces Society is launching its grant a green campaign, aimed at local councils, in an 

endeavour to protect green spaces from the many threats which face them.  The society are 

encouraging local councils to voluntarily register land which they own as a town or village green, to 

give local people rights of recreation there and to protect it from development in perpetuity. 

More information can be found in the attached article and on their website:  

https://www.oss.org.uk/grant-a-green-campaign/  

Kind regards 

 Tanya Grimes 
www.nottsalc.org.uk        

Open Spaces Society’s call to local councils to grant a green 

 

Do you own a green space which you would like to see protected and enjoyed by local people for 

ever?  If so, the Open Spaces Society recommends that you consider voluntarily registering it as a 

town or village green.  You can do this, under section 15(8) of the Commons Act 2006, with your 

county or unitary council which makes no charge for the application.  Once registered as a green, 

local people will enjoy the right to recreation there, and the space is protected for ever from 

development—what a gift to your community! 

 

It is more important now than ever to secure our green spaces.  The restrictions on movement have 

meant that people have discovered how essential their local open spaces are to good health and 

sanity.  But here is the irony: green spaces are under threat from the government’s destruction of 

the planning system, as outlined in the white paper of autumn last year and subsequent 

‘consultations’.  The society is deeply concerned that just when we need them most green spaces 

are at growing risk of development. 

 

So please do consider whether, if you are fortunate enough to own a green space, you can register 

it as a green.  In the last year we have celebrated such registrations at Scorton in North Yorkshire 

and the society’s home town of Henley-on-Thames in Oxfordshire, where the local councils have 

acted in the interests of their residents. 

We explain on our website how this is done, with a how-to-do it guide to take you through the 

process.  And the society’s case officers are on hand to give you further assistance if you need it. 

With your help, we really can make a difference. 

 

Please visit https://www.oss.org.uk/grant-a-green-campaign/ 
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Email from NALC regarding the Royal British Legion Centenary Year 
To All Members 

The Royal British Legion have asked if I will make you aware that it is their centenary year by way 

of the following message. 

Dear Nottinghamshire Councils 

 On Saturday 15th May 2021, the Royal British Legion will be marking its centenary year and we 

hope you will join us in celebrating this exciting milestone. 

Throughout our history, the work of the Royal British Legion has left a deep-rooted legacy for 

generations to come and we remain dedicated to our mission of creating better futures for all those 

who have served and continue to serve with the British Armed Forces.  

The Royal British Legion was formed in the aftermath of the First World War to fight for the 

rights of those who had given so much and who came back to so little. Today, we continue to 

stand with the Armed Forces community and challenge injustices to ensure all those who have 

served and sacrificed on our behalf get the fair treatment and recognition they deserve.  

As we reflect on our achievements over the last 100 years, we know they are not ours alone. The 

Royal British Legion has always been supported by an extensive network of volunteers, 

members, fundraisers and partner organisations who share our passion for bringing people 

together to support, commemorate and celebrate our Armed Forces community.  An enormous 

amount of hours have been spent over many, many years with volunteers helping to collect during 

Remembrance and for our annual Poppy Appeal.  We would like to pay our sincere gratitude to 

every single person who has sold or bought a Poppy or contributed towards the Appeal over the 

years.  Without their support, we would not be reaching our milestone this year. 

Throughout the decades, the Royal British Legion has evolved and adapted, responding to the 

changing needs of the Armed Forces Community and reflecting the modern-day society in which 

we play an important role. As we face our next chapter, we are inviting a new generation to be part 

of our future and continue our vital work. 

For any enquiries about the Royal British Legion such as volunteering and fundraising or if anyone 

would like to do an activity to mark our centenary, please do get in touch with Mark Smith 

at msmith1@britishlegion.org.uk or call 07920 378588. 

Further information regarding the availability of Lamp Post Poppies will be sent out shortly. 

 Many Regards 

 Mark Smith 

Community Fundraiser – Nottinghamshire 

Mobile: 07920 378588 

Contact Centre Telephone: 0808 802 8080 
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April 26th 2021 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

I have lived in Fernwood for 7 yrs & have  been a member of Fernwood Petangue & 

Boccia Club. 

We are all Senior Citizens, playing the games twice weekly all year round ( extreme 

weather excepted).                                                                                                        

 There are approx.. 30 members & we support the Village Hall with bookings to use 

the hall etc for refreshments,& fund raising events. 

There is no other facility  to cater for the ageing community. We support the LESS 

ABLE, DISABLED,  HEALTH RESTRICTED & VULNERABLE PEOPLE, giving 

them the opportunity to be active, enjoy social contact ,friendships & help to alleviate 

loneliness in this age range. 

We ask & would appreciate a minimal amount of support from The Management 

Company due to the fact that some of us pay the Maintenance charges twice yearly. 

The contract states that all play areas & public spaces be maintained. We realise all 

public areas are free to be used by the Community  

We would like to know why the “Oldies” sport area has no support even though it is 

due to the general public’s misuse causing the problem? 

The Piste is being misused in the following ways, 

a)Pea gravel being dug into holes or  thrown onto the grass resulting in more gravel 

required, forming  large puddles & flooding occurring  after heavy rain. 

b) Deep bike & children,s battery operated toy tracks 

c|) Dog waste & sticks 

d) Weed growth  

We feel justified in asking for some assistance please especially as there are as 

many, if not more use of the Piste than any other facility. 

On behalf of The Petangue & Boccia Club , Yours faithfully , redacted 
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Email received 28/4/21   

 
Hi Marion 

I’m having no luck and maybe in your capacity of parish clerk you will have more luck I cannot find 
out who are responsible for the upkeep of the following (see photos) it’s an eyesore The ditches 
are overgrown Thank-you in anticipation 
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Amended Planning Scheme of Delegation      5/5/21 
 
From Administrativeservices@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk  
 
Dear Clerk 
 
You might recollect there was a review of the Council’s Scheme of Delegation (SoD) in relation to planning 
applications in 2019 when a number of changes including referral of certain applications to the ‘Panel’ [comprising 
the Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning Committee and myself as Business Manager] were introduced.   
 
When the changes were adopted, it was also agreed that a full review of any impacts be undertaken within 12-
months.  This has been undertaken, details of which, if you would like to read them are available at 
https://democracy.newark-
sherwooddc.gov.uk/documents/s10159/Review%20of%20the%20Scheme%20of%20Delegation%20v2.pdf.   
 
In summary, the main impact following the changes is an overall reduction in the number of applications being 
considered by Planning Committee. This has enabled the Committee to focus upon larger, more strategic and 
contentious proposals.  However, there has been some frustrations by some parties, most notably with the referral 
process to the Panel (alongside a misunderstanding of the Panel’s remit) and where applicable, appeal to the Chief 
Executive.  As a result amendments were reported to Full Council which sought to amend the SoD and remove the 
process of Panel referral.  This was presented and agreed by Council on 4th May.   
 
Attached is the amended Scheme of Delegation as well as a flow chart (Constitution flow chart) to assist those 
involved in the determination of planning applications.  The flowchart is only a summary of the process and must be 
read alongside the adopted SoD.  The key changes however comprise: 
 

• Applications for between 1-9 dwellings where the Town/Parish council or meeting have objected and the 
case officer is looking to recommend approval will be referred to the Ward Member(s).  The Ward 
Member(s) will have 5 working days to request the application be considered by Planning Committee.  The 
request should set out: 

▪ a statement outlining material reasons why the proposal needs to be considered by Committee; 
and  

▪ a list of related Development Plan policies (or part of) and, where applicable national planning 
policies (including paragraph numbers). 

If a request is received, the application will be presented to Planning Committee, otherwise it will be 
delegated. 

• Applications for between 1-9 dwellings where the officer is recommending refusal but the Town/Parish 
council or meeting support the proposal will be determined under delegated authority (an applicant has a 
right of appeal against a refusal). 

• Where a Ward Member wishes to refer an application to Planning Committee following receipt of the 
weekly list, this as at present needs to be made within 21 calendar days, and the request again set out: 

▪ a statement outlining material reasons why the proposal needs to be considered by Committee; and  
▪ a list of related Development Plan policies (or part of) and, where applicable national planning 

policies (including paragraph numbers). 
If the application is then recommended for approval by the case officer and this is contrary to the opinion of 
the Member, it will be presented to Planning Committee.  Refusals will be dealt with under delegated 
authority.   

• Recommendations of refusal for major applications as a result of a statutory consultee objecting, will be dealt 
with under delegated authority even when the Town or Parish Council support the proposal. 

 
There are, as previous, certain caveats to the above.  For example an application with significant economic impacts 
upon the District might be presented to Committee even if the officer is recommending refusal and a statutory 
consultee has objected.   
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The amended Scheme of Delegation come into effect immediately. 
 
The changes should ensure those people actively taking part in planning (such as yourselves) feel they are more 
engaged and comments and observations are being taken into account, whilst also ensuring the application is 
determined in as timely a manner as possible.   
 
If there are any questions regarding the changes, please let me know.  Please note I am on annual leave until 
Monday 10th May and there will therefore be a delay before I am able to respond. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Lisa Hughes PG(Dip) MRTPI, MSc Env Mgt. 
Business Manager – Planning Development 
Newark and Sherwood District Council 
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List of not adopted streets in Fernwood Parish            4/5/21 
Good morning 
 
I have received the following enquiry: 
 
Adopted road enquiries (&amp; Section 38 applications) - RE: Adopted roads and paths Fernwood 
Good afternoon, 
I wondered if it would be possible with you to provide me with a list of streets/paths in the parish of Fernwood that 
aren’t adopted please? Also, for these could you let us know if there is a reason that they haven’t been adopted to 
date and if they are in the process of being adopted. 
Best wishes, 
Marion Fox Goddard 
Parish Clerk 
Fernwood Parish Council 
 
The named streets we have are: 
 
Not adopted (and never will be) 

• Access to Claypole Lane depot 

• Access to Cowtham House 

• Ford Close 

• Spring Drive 

• Hundred Acres Lane 

• Cross Lane (west of A1) 

• Footpath in front of 19 – 25 Cameron Lane 

• Footpaths in centre of Ruby’s Walk diamond 

• Footpath in front of 12 Thomas Road 

• Footpath Dale Way to rear Balderton Hall 
 
Currently under S38 still (please contact hdc.north@nottscc.gov.uk for information on progress) 

• Townhill Square 

• Footpath from Cormack Lane to Dale Way 

• Fernwood Business Park 

• William Hall Way 

• New roads and roundabout linking Staple Lane to A1 slip road (north) 
 
Other, already named, roads (new and no information on status, potential or permanent) 

• Phoenix Lane (east of Hollowdyke Lane) 

• Hampden Close 

• Whittley Way 

• Halifax Road 

• Horsa Close 
 
Please let me know if you require further information that does not relate to the S38 status. 
 
For information S38 (Section 38) refers to the Section 38 Agreement undertaken between a developer and the 
County Council to ensure that a road is built and maintained to adoptable road standard prior to actual adoption. 
 
Best regards 
 
Caroline 

Caroline Cooksey-Prentice 

Technical Officer | Highway Assets and Development 

Via East Midlands Ltd 
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